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7. PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT - ESTABLISHMENT OF POSTS 
(AN150-2005) 

 
Reference is made to Article III of the minute of meeting of the Planning and Transportation 
Committee on 2nd December 2002 which approved Report No 757-2002 regarding the potential for 
the Decriminalisation of Parking Enforcement (DPE) in Dundee, further reference was made to Article 
II of this Committee of 6th March 2004 which established the initial staffing structure for the Car Park 
operations in order to implement and operate the DPE arrangements with effect from 1st April 2004. 
 
DPE has been in operation for one year and, following a review of the required level of enforcement 
within the City, the Committee is asked to approve the establishment of six additional posts of Parking 
Attendant, graded GS3, £14,468 - £15,062, to meet the increased demand. 
 
The financial implications of implementing this proposal will be £106,428 in a full financial year and will 
be met from the additional income associated with DPE. 
 
 


